STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL ON RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

25 FEBRUARY 2014   (1915 to 2120)

PRESENT:

Group A 
Peter Kendrick  (PK)
Mike Freedman  (MF)
Audrey King    (AK)
William Doris  (WD)
Saleem Sheikh  (SS)
Group B 

Colin Powell  (CP)
Lilian Zwarts  (LZ)
Group C

Kay Seamer  (KSe)
Mr R Kay-Kreizman (RK)
Group D 
Councillor Laxmi Attawar (LA)
Co-opted

None

LA Advisor

Keith Shipman (KSh)
Officers 

Penny Garry  (PG) – Clerk
In Attendance

Tierl Thompson, Christopher Winter Project
Item 1   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations were made

Item 2   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Councillor Linda Taylor 

Councillor Richard Williams
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Item 3   MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 1 OCTOBER 2013 

The minutes of the meeting held on 1 October were agreed with the following amendments:
Correction to Councillor Laxmi Attawar’s name.

Item 4  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING
Page 4.   PG to send out questionnaires for places of worship inviting comments.

Item 5  MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE

None.

Item  6     CHRISTOPHER WINTER PROJECT
Tierl Thompson attended the meeting to highlight the project which provides guidance and training to primary and secondary schools on Sexual Relationships Education (and some input on Drugs and Alcohol).  She explained that the project had been commissioned until the end of March at which point a report would be produced.  Some SRE is delivered within the Science curriculum and some within PHSE.  An extract of the guidelines was circulated prior to the meeting to SACRE members and Tierl asked for feedback on it.  AK said that the 5th bullet point mentioned “strong views” in respect of abortion.  It was felt that there are often strong views about all of the points in the list and it is therefore not necessary to include the words “strong views”. It was also mentioned that teachers often feel nervous about discussing sexual orientation but that this was something that should be approached in an open way as there is no Clause 28 anymore.

She also asked if there was any guidance available from the Southwark diocese.  CP confirmed that there was and that it was last updated around a year ago.   ACTION: CP will email this directly to TT.

BD asked if the training had been well received.  Tierl confirmed that the after school and inset sessions had been well attended and provided an opportunity for teachers to explore ways of teaching these subjects including ground rules, use of language etc.  

TT also explained that schools must inform parents of what they will be teaching.  They often hold parents evenings to inform.  It was rare for parents to pull their children out of this learning.
LZ asked if there were resources available – TT confirmed that there were some links to a book and a website on the guidance but that also there were resources to purchase on the project’s website   www.tcwp.co.uk.  
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Item 7   SURVEY OF SCHOOLS
Kate Saksena had made the suggestion that we send out a survey asking for input on RE in schools.  SACRE members agreed that this had not always been successful in the past as, due to pressures of work, staff did not always complete them.  An agreement was made that the survey would be circulated prior to the Headteachers meeting for completion at the meeting as an Agenda item.  It must be a short survey with relevant questions such as:

· Is your school using Merton’s Locally Agreed Syllabus for RE?

· Do you find it useful, or what additions/changes would be helpful?

· What strengths are there in RE in the school?

· Is there a key member of staff who is responsible for RE and do they hold an RE qualification?

· How much time is given to RE and is this an adequate time allocation?

· Are standards for RE in line with your other core subjects?

Item 8   ANNUAL REPORT 2012/13

KS had looked through all the Ofsted reports for schools and extracted comments in relation to SMSC.  

BD recognised the work that had gone into reporting this information but felt that the comments were bland and did not really provide a commentary about the RE teaching in schools.  KS said that none of the Ofsted reports now have specific subject comments but that it generally provided a good story for Merton in that all comments were positive and there were no negative comments.  

A discussion took place about whether Church Schools, Free Schools and Academies should be reported on in future reports.  Most members felt that this was appropriate as it was SACRE’s role to report on all RE being delivered in the borough and that meant being as inclusive as possible.  SS felt that if those schools were not following the Merton Agreed Syllabus then SACRE should not be reporting on them.  KS also explained that he was uncertain if the exam results quoted included the Church schools data.

It was generally agreed that it is not known if these schools are following the Agreed Syllabus and whether this was having a beneficial effect.  ACTION: it should be a SACRE task to establish this over the coming months – KS to lead on this.
A decision was made to seek guidance from NASACRE on what should be included in the remit of SACRE i.e. just borough community schools or all schools.  ACTION: PK will contact NASACRE.

Some amendments were proposed to the Annual Report as follows:

SACRE  25.02.14






    

            …/…

· 4 -

· Introductory page – penultimate paragraph
· parallel risk to be changed to “risks”.
· the word “faiths” to be inserted and “or” removed to read “stereotyping people, their faith or belief groups:.  

· The word “faiths” to be inserted to read “diverse faiths and beliefs present in Merton”

· The headings need to be standardised into Capitals and COMPLAINTS under COLLECTIVE WORSHIP to have Initial Capitals.
· The section entitled “What it means to be a Merton SACRE member” to be taken out.

ACTION:  KS  to make amendments and SACRE members agreed that PK could sign off the report with the discussed amendments.

Item 8   Consideration of the way forward post the publication of the
  Religious  education: a national curriculum framework
KS explained some ideas for an approach towards reviewing the Merton Agreed Syllabus against the newly published RE Curriculum Framework.  It was felt that items a) and b) as mentioned in the Agenda needed to be clearer in terms of the approach i.e. that the approach should be using the Curriculum Framework to enhance and add to the existing Merton Agreed Syllabus and demonstrating links.  PK agreed that a lot of work had already gone into the Agreed Syllabus and that it was good.  MF said it should also be borne in mind that the Curriculum Framework is a national publication and that our Merton Agreed Syllabus is local.  

Re. the selection of two teachers to carry out the review AK felt that these must be selected and/or approved by SACRE and that the review must be approached by teachers with a good knowledge of RE and an unbiased approach. It was considered that this would be a good career development exercise for those teachers.

To summarise, the Existing Merton Agreed Syllabus would be reviewed to enhance and add relevant information from the Curriculum Framework.
ACTIONS

· Two teachers (one primary, one secondary) would be commissioned (with an honorarium) to complete this review.  KS to email Headteachers with the details and ask applicants to apply through the Headteachers.

· The teachers would feedback to a SACRE working group consisting of PK, 
K Seamer, AK, and KS within a given timescale.

· A workshop would be organised by the working group for schools for the end of the Summer Term to present the work on the proposed revised Syllabus

· An Agreed Syllabus Conference would be convened to look at and ratify these proposed additions/changes. 

It was generally felt that schools would welcome this approach as it would save them a lot of work.
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Item 9   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There are a number of vacancies on SACRE – KS to write to Faith Groups to invite them to put forward  representatives.
Item 10    DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting is on:    

Tuesday 10th June 2014,  7.15pm  

Venue:   Committee Rooms, Civic Centre, London Road, Morden
Agenda and any other relevant papers will be sent out two weeks before, please advise the clerk (by email penny.garry@merton.gov.uk  or telephone 020 8545 3376) whether you will attending or to send apologies.

NOTE:   A further meeting has been arranged for:

     14th October  2014     Venue:  tbc
